Village of Woodsburgh

JACOB HARMAN, DEPUTY MAYOR CARL CAYNE, TRUSTEE ALAN HIRMES, TRUSTEE DAVID PERL, TRUSTEE



MICHELLE BLANDINO, VILLAGE CLERK BRIAN S. STOLAR, VILLAGE ATTORNEY JUDAH LIBIN, TREASURER

30 PIERMONT AVENUE • HEWLETT, NEW YORK 11557 TELEPHONE (516) 295-1400 • FACSIMILE (516) 295-1406

LEE A. ISRAEL, MAYOR

October 14, 2020

Dear Neighbors:

I am pleased to advise that this month's meeting will be held on **Monday**, **October 19**, **2020 at 8:00 p.m.** in person at Village Hall. As always, we welcome your attendance and participation in making Woodsburgh a great place to live. Please note that due to social distancing regulations, space is very limited as such if you plan on attending please inform the village office accordingly.

At this time of year, we need your assistance in reminding your gardener to keep the roads free of fallen leaves and fall debris. All leaves and such, accumulated along your property, should be gathered and removed rather than piled up or blown onto the Village streets. We sincerely appreciate your cooperation in this matter as it will assist in us properly sweeping the streets and making sure the village is ready for the upcoming winter months.

Additionally, I would like to bring to your attention a very serious issue that will be more rigorously enforced by NCPD. There are a tremendous amount of residents and non-residents alike that are disregarding the one way and stop signs posted throughout the village. As there are now more people outside due to covid-19, this has become a hazardous condition and priority. Tickets will be issued and streets will be actively patrolled, so please be guided accordingly.

I hope you enjoyed the holidays and look forward to seeing you on the 19th.

Very truly yours

Lee A. Israel

Mayor